BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH SEPTEMBER 2007.
RESIDENTS  FORUM  Mr and Mrs Hampton attended to raise their concerns about the recent flooding. ( Item 6 Correspondence and New Business)

PRESENT  Cllrs Hills, Overfield, Gooch, Bradford, Stentiford and Flockton. 
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Lobley , Tatman and Hoyland. 
6097   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12th JULY  2007 These were approved. 
6098   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllrs Hills and Bradford had met Caroline Thorogood on site and had found the latter to be enthusiastic about the reserve. The following had been discussed:-
· Habitat Management – The coppicing cycle is to re-start. Grassland to be managed by sheep.

· Capital Works – BTCV is to carry out fencing repair work . There is currently no funding for new kissing gates at the 3 entrances. A new interpretation panel is to be erected. 
· Antisocial behaviour – This is difficult to police and there are no funds for more prohibitive signs. It is best to contact the Police and request more patrols. Cllr Bradford agreed to make regular reports to YWT.
· Volunteer reserve committee – These are concerned mainly with habitat management. The most useful contact for the PC is David Smith of East Keswick. 

Cllr Bradford reported to the meeting that the problem of vandalism seemed to be getting still worse. He had received verbal abuse from a group of youths when insisting that they put out a fire. Some young people seemed unaware that camping was not allowed. The Police have been notified and know the identity of one principal culprit from East Keswick. It was agreed:-
· The Clerk would contact YWT to ascertain whether the next grant we make can be used to provide the kind of prohibitive signs we consider essential. 
· Cllr Gooch would draft a letter to be sent to Mean Fiddler asking whether they would make a contribution to the upkeep of Hetchell Woods. 

· Bramham and Thorner PCs would be asked whether they could offer any support in overcoming the problem of vandalism .
2. Status of Rigton Green. Cllr Overfield reported that he was collating information about the use of the green for recreational purposes over the last 20 years. 
3. Youth Provision. A letter had been received from Mrs Hilary Barnett, leader of a now defunct youth club in East Keswick, which catered for children from East Keswick, Bardsey and Scarcroft. In response to requests from East Keswick Parish Council about monies remaining in the funds which could be used towards the costs of the new youth club in East Keswick. Mrs Barnett wrote that there was approximately £2000 in the account. Although she had on several occasions in the last months promised this money for the new EK youth group, she now expressed the wish that it should, if possible, be used for some lasting project(s) , and she intended to divide it between the 3 councils mentioned above, as they had all contributed to funding of the original youth club. Cllr Thornton of EKPC intended to arrange a meeting with representatives of the other 2 PCs to discuss the best use of the money. Council agreed to write back to Mrs Barnett accepting and thanking her for the offer of a share of the funds. The money would be used either towards the cost of the new REK shelter or in the playground. During general discussion, it was confirmed that the Sports Club could be made available for a youth group provided suitable leaders could be found. 
4.. Locations for Litter Bins in Village. There is still no news of the dual purpose litter bins. Cleansing have agreed to empty bins purchased by the PC in the locations suggested. Bins have now been installed in the following locations –1 inside the kissing gate at the Bardsey end of the Blacksmith’s field ( Parks & Countryside to be approached to empty), 5 in Park Field, 2 in the Play Area . It was proposed Cllr Flockton, seconded Cllr Gooch, and agreed unanimously, that the remaining 2 should be donated to the Sports Club, whose heavy roller had been borrowed by the PC on more than one occasion.( Cllrs Hills and Overfield declared a personal interest).
5. Extension to 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane. There was nothing to report. 
6. Planting of Hedge outside Fence on A58 The letters explaining the intentions of the PC have been distributed. There has been one letter of objection from a resident who has maintained his own fence in a good state of repair. He claims that it is inequitable to provide the benefit of rear garden security to only a small number of village residents and to remove the burden of replacing fencing from an even smaller number. It is also, he considers, an unreasonable use of PC money to maintain such a hedge indefinitely  It was agreed to reply, stressing the general desire , reinforced by LCC regarding boundaries to the new developments, for “green” boundaries; the likely sanction for an Environmental grant for the scheme; and citing an appeal made in 2001 by LCC to residents for better maintenance of their boundaries. It was also agreed that the Clerk would apply for a grant.  
7. Parish Council Noticeboards. Cllr Stentiford had collected information concerning a variety of noticeboards, which would be circulated between meetings. 
8. Spoil Heap at Quarry Hill  The Council had been told that there was no further action which could be taken in this matter. It was, however, agreed to ask the Becks Inspector, Joe Smallman, to inspect the stream, as it was believed to have been diverted through this garden. 
9. Responsibility for Blacksmith’s Field. It has been pointed out to LCC that this path was fenced off by their authority in order to provide a safe crossing route for children walking to Bardsey School from East Keswick, and that it must therefore be their 
responsibility. 
10. Measures to prevent further flooding. It has been learnt that Cllr Shelbrooke is to hold a meeting in Collingham to discuss problems experienced in the area. The Clerk agreed to contact him about the date. 
11. Report on meeting between Cllrs Overfield and Gooch and Deep Blue Digital re website. The 2 Cllrs had found this to be a useful meeting. DBD are able to provide a full and complete service redesigning the entire web site and its ongoing maintenance. The cost proposed is £1000, with on going costs of £150 pa. The site would be controlled overall by the PC in order to provide “quality control”. It was agreed that a further approach should be made. 2 further quotations would also be required before a decision could be made. 
12. Trees under threat at Bank Top A letter had been received from Mr Lapish , Tree Officer at LCC, stating that the trees about which residents were concerned are in fact covered by TPOs.  
6099  STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007 
1.  Park Field .A letter had been received from Cornhill Insurance stating that the footpath was not covered. Cllr Overfield had received costs for repair of £1210 plus VAT from Sam Miller which had been accepted and the repairs carried out. .Cllr Tatman had e mailed, inquiring about maintenance of the copse and hedgerow, which Cllr Overfield reported to be satisfactory. Letters had been sent out to Park Field Supporters. It was agreed to bag up and keep for future use the remaining limestone. 
2. Willan’s Wood Cllr Flockton reported that a site meeting had been held with an enthusiastic helper, Glyn Humphreys, and a plan had been drawn up. LCC have been reminded about their agreement to get rid of a dead tree. Cllr Tatman had e mailed to report that he had spoken to David Hull, who lives at the last house on Wood Lane,who  had expressed his willingness to work with the PC over improving the boundary between his house and Willan’s Wood. Cllr Tatman suggested that the next step should be a site meeting with all interested parties and possibly YE. Council agreed with this suggestion. 
6100   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/07/03922/FU/NE – Land to rear of 32 Wayside Crescent – 3 Bed. House.
(b) P/0 7/04143FU/NE – The Gables, Mill Lane – Det. House. 
I P/07/04283/FU/ HE- Hampson House, Mill Lane – Garage. .  

(d) P/07/04657/FU/HE – 3 Cornmill Close – Ext. 
(e) P/07/03884 – Land to East of Rigton Carr Farm, Wike Lane – Replacement Agricultural Access .

(f) P/07/05058/FU/HE – 1A Bracken Park, Scarcroft – Ext. 
(g) P/07/05011/FU/HE – 15 Grange Close – Gabion Walls to form raised garden area. 

(h) P/07/05112/FU/HE – 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.

(i) P/07/055430/FU/NE – Granger House, Rigton Green – Demolish house & outbuildings and replace with 5 Bed. House.(The Chairman declared a personal interest).  
Council agreed to make no objection to I, (d), (e),(f) ,(g),(h), (i). They agreed to object to (a) and (b). 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/03941/FU – Garside – 7 First Ave. – 1.75m high gates to front.
(b) P/07/02864/FU – Bechar – 17 Bracken Park – Demolition of existing house & erection of new dwelling .
(c) P/07/01178/FU – Durbin – Castleacre, 6 Church Lane – Demolition of existing dwelling and replacement house. 

(d) P/07/03510/FU – Jones – Braeside, Woodacre Crescent – Exts.

(e) P/07/02486/FU – Gray – Glemhor, Scarsdale Ridge – Garage.
(f) P/07/03561/FU/HE – Morris – Beech Lodge, Wetherby Rd. – Garage. 
(g) P/06/02018/FU – Gilchrist – Det. Ag. Building with wind generator to farm.
(h) P/07/03561/FU – Morris – Beech Lodge, Wetherby Rd – Garage. (i) P/07/04283/FU – McDermott                                                                                                                    3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 06/06827/FU – Brown – Moor Lodge Caravan Site, Blackmoor Lane – Change of use – stable block to bungalow. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/07/03591/FU – Powell – 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.
(b) P/07/03325/FU/HE – 96 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.  
6101   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Wetherby Town Council – Advertising Code of Conduct -                £15.00
(b) Oris Construction – Repair Works to Park Field                              1421.75
(c) Backhouse & Son – Fence across Embankment                              234.54

(d) VAL – Photocopying                                                                              4.84
(e) GGS Groundcare                                                                            1184.99

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6102   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from  Highways re Repair Works in The Drive. This was noted. 
2. Letter from YRCC re Nominations for Trustees and Notice of AGM to be held on Sat. 3 Nov. at 12 noon. Noted. 
4. Letter from Dr Rachel Utley , 1 Cornmill Close, re escaped sheep in Cornmill Close . Dr Utley had telephoned the Clerk and had later written expressing concern that on 19th July 3 sheep escaped  into Cornmill Close via the dilapidated gate near the ginnel leading to the A58. She had attempted to contact the owner, Mr Foster, and when unable to do so, had notified the Police. The Chairman, when contacted by the Clerk, had spoken to the tenant of the field, Mr Ziegler, who had moved the sheep to another part of the field. 
4. Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top. The Chairman asked the PC to consider a request for a shelter in this location as the bus stop was used by school children who had in the past sheltered in bad weather at the garage. The Clerk had asked Cllr Procter whether the builders could be approached to provide a shelter but had been told that it was too late. She had, however, suggested a possible source for a grant. Council decided that they would make their own approach to the builders. Cllr Gooch offered to draft a letter. 
5. Request for salt/grit bin at top of Bingley Bank. This was being considered by Highways. 
6 Telephone request  and subsequent letter from Mrs Hampton re blocked drains and recent problems of  flooding on Church Lane near to her property The Clerk had passed the request to unblock the drain to Highways, who had promised to deal with it  Mrs Hampton also requested :-

· that the culvert be inspected along its full length for possible blockage and further damage 
· that riparian owners of the beck should be reminded to keep the banks clear

· that the drain outside the Bingley and that on the road be re-positioned, and that there should be an extra drain in the BA car park.

           Council agreed to pass these requests to the appropriate bodies. 
7. Unpleasant Smell in Bardsey/East Keswick. This was thought to emanate from the farm on Harewood Avenue of Mr Thackeray, and was considered  to be a beer product spread on his fields. The Environment Agency had been notified but a further reminder was to be given. 
8. Letter from Lister Haigh  re Eccup to East Rigton Water Main Scheme – Easement. This stated that, according to YWA ,the easement documentation was progressing and a copy of the “as built” plan was enclosed. Hartlaw LLP had also been notified. Cllr Overfield had studied the documentation and considered that it was in order. 
9. Questionnaire from LCC re 3 year review of Licensing Policy. Council did not consider it necessary to reply to this. 
10.Copy of letter from Mr Dickinson to Cllr Procter on need for co-operation between residents and contractors in relation to building developments. This was noted. 
11. Letter from Waqas Aslam re recycling talks & presentations. Council did not wish to take up this offer. 
12. Minutes of Harewood & Wetherby Ward Parish & Town Council Forum held 7th June and Agenda for next meeting on 13th September. Noted and circulated .No Bardsey Cllr had been able to attend the September meeting due to the clash  of dates. 
12.  WYPA – Leeds District Consultation Event – October 11th and Questionnaire. No Cllrs expressed interest in attending. 
13. Complaint from resident of The Drive concerning playing of football on road and problems associated with parked cars. Mr Wright complained that the request contained in the PC letter of 2006 for children to play football on the Park Field rather than on the Drive was being ignored. There was also a real problem for people exiting their drives due to the number of cars parked on the road. The Council considered that there was no further action they could take to alleviate these problems. 
14. Crime Report sent by PCSO Lodge. There had been 5 reportable crimes in the last month- 3 thefts from houses , 2 of them thefts of Yorkshire stone from unoccupied properties, and 2 burglaries from a garden shed and an outbuilding barn. 
15. Arrangements for February 2008 PC meeting. The Clerk explained that she wished to take a 5 week holiday in the early new year which would entail her missing the February meeting. Cllrs had no objection to this but asked her to arrange suitable coverage during her absence. 
16. Kisdorf Reunion?  Cllrs discussed the idea of combining this with the 2008 Fest but could reach no conclusion as the organiser and date for a Fest were both fluid. It was agreed to discuss with Mrs Unwin and the Martins. 
17. E mail from Cllr Rachael Procter re Bulbs and Trees. Cllr Procter asked whether BPC wished to receive from the Area Committe any bulbs  or any trees, possibly on Rigton Green. Council considered that neither were required. 
6103   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Gate and light at Sportsfield  Cllr Overfield reported that BSC was considering the siting of a light. 
2. Trees overlooking Bowling Club  Cllr Gooch reported from the Bowling Club a request to the PC to have these cut back. It was agreed that further information as to the exact position of the trees was first necessary.
3. Meeting concerning Management of Village Halls Cllrs had been informed of this meeting to be held in Bramhope on September 27th. Some Cllrs and some members of the VHC expressed interest in attending. 
Signed:
Date:-
BPC Sept. 07 Mins.
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